

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Office of the Governor Harrisburg

September 22, 2017

THE GOVERNOR

Susanne M. Gollin, Ph.D. 1216 Heberton Street Pittsburgh, PA 15206

Dear Dr. Gollin:

Recently, I nominated you for reappointment as a member of the Pennsylvania Cancer Control, Prevention, and Research Advisory Board. I take great pleasure in advising you that the Senate confirmed your reappointment on September 20, 2017.

Your commission and oath of office are being prepared by the Department of State and will be mailed to you promptly. The commission, issued under my signature under the Great Seal of the Commonwealth, memorializes your appointment. The oath of office is required by the Constitution of Pennsylvania to be taken by all civil officers. It is important that you act promptly to swear and subscribe to the written oath of office. You cannot perform any powers or duties of your public office until the oath has been taken.

Even though as a member of the Pennsylvania Cancer Control, Prevention, and Research Advisory Board, you are not required to file the Governor's Code of Conduct form, I am asking all my appointees to follow and understand the Governor's Code of Conduct. We ask that you please review the Governor's Code of Conduct that we have posted on the Office of Public Liaison's website, which can be found at www.governor.pa.gov under offices and commissions. It is important that you take the time to review this document, which provides ethical guidelines for your public position. If you do not have access to the internet or would like copies mailed to you, please contact my office at 717-787-5825. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have questions or concerns about the materials you review.

Please accept my best wishes for success in your continued responsibilities and appreciation for your dedicated service to the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

TOM WOLF

Governor